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File No. 43925.1  

August 25, 2025 

BY EMAIL & RESS  

Mr. Ritchie Murray 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Mr. Murray: 

Re: PUC (Transmission) LP ("PUCT") 
EB-2023-0360 Leave to Construct Application for PUCT Project and HOSSM 
Station Project – Post-Hearing Filing 

On June 20, 2025, PUCT filed a letter setting out a list of expected and completed construction 
activities in relation to the Transmission Project that, in PUCT’s view, satisfies Condition 2 in the 
conditions of approval for the leave to construct authorization. On July 15, 2025, the Ontario Energy 
Board (“OEB”) sent a letter seeking further information and clarification. On July 25, 2025, PUCT 
responded to the OEB’s letter clarifying that the construction activities to date indicate PUCT’s 
decision to proceed with the Transmission Project such that “construction has commenced”. 

For the reasons in its prior correspondence, PUCT confirms that construction has commenced and 
Condition 2 has been satisfied.  

Yours truly, 

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS LLP 

Colm Boyle 

CB/JV


